Calhoun County Public Schools

Minutes of Regular Scheduled Meeting of the Board of Trustees

District Office Boardroom

January 30, 2017
Members Present:  Mr. Gary Porth, Chairperson; Mr. Kevin Jenkins, Vice Chairperson; Mrs. Sandra Tucker, Mrs. Debra Fredrick, Secretary; Mr. Ned Nelson

1.  
Call to Order/Invocation:  Mr. Gary Porth, Chairperson, called the meeting to order, welcomed 
visitors and staff and asked everyone present to stand for the invocation and the "Pledge of 
Allegiance to the Flag".

2. 
Notice to the Media:  In accordance with the S.C. Code of Laws, 1985, Section 30-4-80-(e), as 
amended, the following have been notified of this meeting:  The Calhoun Times; The Times and 
Democrat; notices placed on the bulletin boards in all schools and the District Office.

3. 
Approval of Agenda:  Dr. Wilson requested that under the Superintendent’s Report, the Proposed Bid Dates Schedule, be moved to Executive Session.

Mr. Nelson moved, with a second by Mrs. Tucker, to approve the agenda with the requested change.  Passed unanimously.

4.
Approval of Minutes:  Mrs. Fredrick moved, with a second by Mr. Nelson, to approve the 
minutes of December 12, 2016, as submitted.  Passed unanimously.  (Copy attached.)

5.  
Board Recognition:  Dr. Wilson informed the Board that January is "School Board Appreciation Month" and he would like to recognize the Board for the role they play to provide a better future for the students in the District.  Each Board Member was presented a gift of appreciation.

Dr. Wilson asked Mr. Porth and Mrs. Fredrick to come forward to be recognized for their years of service as a South Carolina School Board member.  Mr. Porth was recognized for 25 years of service and Mrs. Fredrick was recognized for 15 years of service.  Each received a pin and certificate for their achievements.

Mr. Porth asked his fellow Board members to come forward and sign the SCSBA Ethical Principles statement.  Mr. Porth read the Ethical Principles and each Board member signed the             

Statement.  The signed statement will be displayed in the Board Room.
Mr. Porth recognized Mr. Craddock Morris, owner of The Calhoun Times in St. Matthews, SC for his years of service with the coverage of the School District.  The Calhoun Times will end publication on February 2, 2017.

6.
Student Recognition:   Mrs. Christia Murdaugh, Chief Academic Officer, asked Dr. Steve Wilson, Superintendent, Mr. Ferlondo Tullock, Deputy Superintendent, along with Board Members, Principals and Assistant Principals to come forward to assist with the recognition of students receiving the 1st Quarter Highest GPA Awards, Palmetto Fellows Awards, and Junior Scholar Awards.  (List of students attached.)
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7.
Public Participation:  Ms. Keisha Watson, a parent in our District, spoke to the Board with concerns regarding the Girls Varsity Basketball Team and Coaching Staff.  Mr. Porth stated that the Superintendent would respond to her concerns in writing.
8.
Chairperson's Report:  No Report
9.  
Financial Report: Mrs. Sky Strickland, Chief Financial Officer, presented the November 2016
Monthly Financial Report for Board consideration.  

Mrs. Strickland informed the Board that in November 2016, we received 17% of General Fund Budgeted Revenue and we have expended 35% of our General Fund Budgeted Expenditures and encumbered 50% of the General Fund Budgeted Expenditures.  She added we have collected $677,000.00 in current taxes, and have collected $175,000.00 of our delinquent taxes.   


Mr. Nelson moved, with a second by Mr. Jenkins, to approve the Monthly Financial Report for 
November, 2016. Passed unanimously.


Mrs. Sky Strickland, Chief Financial Officer, presented the November 2016 Budget Adjustments 
for Board consideration.  


Mr. Jenkins moved, with a second by Mrs. Tucker, to approve the Budget Adjustments for 
November, 2016. Passed unanimously.

Mrs. Sky Strickland, Chief Financial Officer, presented the December 2016 Monthly Financial Report for Board consideration.  

Mrs. Strickland informed the Board that in December 2016, we received 39% of General Fund Budgeted Revenue and we have expended 43% of our General Fund Budgeted Expenditures and encumbered 43% of the General Fund Budgeted Expenditures.  Also, we have collected 2.1 million dollars in current taxes, and have collected $204,000.00 of our delinquent taxes.   


Mr. Jenkins moved, with a second by Mr. Nelson, to approve the Monthly Financial Report for 
December, 2016. Passed unanimously.


Mrs. Sky Strickland, Chief Financial Officer, presented the December 2016 Budget Adjustments 
for Board consideration.  

Mr. Jenkins moved, with a second by Mrs. Tucker to approve the Budget Adjustments for 
December, 2016. Passed unanimously.
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10.
Superintendent's Report:   Ms. Cynthia Johnson, Principal, and Mr. Mark Parker, Assistant Director of Technology, presented information on the high school’s facility update.  The CATE (Career and Technology Education) plan will allow the school to purchase two video screens with monitors, speakers and an 80 inch screen in the auditorium.  The new updates will allow our CATE courses to prepare for local, state and national competitions.  
Mr. Ned Nelson requested that they contact OSF to ensure they do not infiltrate any fire walls.  Mr. Parker assured Mr. Nelson that the school will make the contact before any work is done in the auditorium.


Dr. Wilson added his appreciation for the work that was done to get this plan in place and without utilizing any of the General Funds.  


Mr. George Kiernan, Compliance Officer, informed the Board that OSF and DHEC have approved the plan to begin additions on St. Matthews K-8 and Sandy Run K-8 schools.


Mr. Kiernan presented a draft of the CCPS 2017/2018 Academic Calendars for information.

Mrs. Christia Murdaugh, Chief Academic Officer, presented information regarding Retention at Third Grade.  She said that beginning with the 2017-2018 school year, a student must be retained in the third grade if the student fails to demonstrate reading proficiency at the end of their third grade school year as indicated by scoring at the lowest achievement level on the state reading assessment that equates to Not Met1 on the SC Ready Exam.  She said those students enrolled in second grade during the 2016-17 school year, will be the first class of students affected by these mandatory retention requirements.  
Mrs. Murdaugh added that there are Good Cause Exemptions that will exempt students from retention. 


Dr. Wilson shared information regarding the EOC (Educational Oversite Committee) final recommendations on accountability.  The Superintendents’ Working Group along with other concerned groups, succeeded in stopping the EOC’s District Summative ranking A-F.  Dr. Wilson told the Board he will keep them posted of any additional information regarding the 2017 Legislative Platform and Position Statements.
11.
Executive Session:  Mr. Jenkins moved, with a second by Mrs. Tucker, to consider a Citizen Address to the Board, Board Policy Revisions, Personnel Update, Deed - Transfer of Property to Calhoun County, Proposed Bid Dates Schedule and the Superintendent's evaluation then return to open session at the completion of discussions.  Passed unanimously.

Upon returning from executive session, Mr. Jenkins moved, with a second by Mr. Nelson, to 
accept the Transfer of Property to Calhoun County.  Passed unanimously.
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Mr. Jenkins moved, with a second by Mrs. Fredrick, to accept the Superintendent’s Recommendations for Employment.  Passed unanimously.

Mr. Jenkins moved, with a second by Mrs. Fredrick, to accept the Proposed Bid Dates Schedule for the two K-8 school’s additions.  Passed unanimously.

Mr.  Porth announced that the Board has concluded the Superintendent’s Evaluation.  Mr. Porth

read a brief statement to Dr. Wilson and expressed the Board’s appreciation for Dr. Wilson’s service to the District.  

12.
Adjournment:  Mr. Nelson moved, with a second by Mrs. Tucker, to adjourn at 10:35 p.m.  Passed unanimously.
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